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The following status report is in response to the Department of Audit’s report on the creation of a County Wide Preventative Maintenance Program submitted to the Committee on Finance and Audit dated October 2010, and the subsequent Implementation Status Report to the Committee dated November 19, 2012.

Since the Audit Report of October 2010 the Department of Administration Facility Management- Architectural Engineering and Environmental Services Division (AE&ES) Support Services Section responsible for Milwaukee County’s Facility Assessment Program, has implemented the following measures to address the Audit Reports recommendations.

The AE&ES Support Services Section developed a Policy and Procedure for routine annual building inspection procedure to assist FM Units inspect their properties to ensure Life Safety deficiencies are addressed in a timely manner. In conjunction with the inspection procedures the AE&ES Support Services Section provided documented deficiencies from the VFA database to each FM Unit, requesting their review and status update.

While obtaining a good response from the FM Units it was established that several FM Units, due to lack of appropriate FM staff need to be inspected by AE&ES Support Service. (Future FM Inspection Team) To facilitate obtaining accurate status information in a timely manner, the following FM Units were inspected by the Facility Assessment Coordinator and the Facility Assessment Team Architect; Washington Park Senior Center, Historical Society, Uihlein Soccer Center, and Research Park Innovation Center.

Based on the FM Units review/responses and AE&ES inspections the following FM Units deficiency status as of December 1, 2012 has been updated and entered into the VFA database:

· Department on Aging Senior Centers

· Historical Society

· Uihlein Soccer Center/Park

· Research Park Innovation Center

· Zoological Gardens

· Art Centers

AE&ES Support Services are currently working with the following FM 

Units on an on going basis to update the status of their deficiencies:

· MCTS

· Parks

(Attachment A-1)

It should be noted, that due to the latest upgrade versions to the VFA database and discussions with Vanderweil Facility Advisors (VFA) staff, we currently identify deficiency status as follows: closed, on going maintenance, N/A not applicable, and In-project or in-planning.

AE&ES Support Services has also completed the Facility Assessment of GMIA and Timmerman Airports. Likewise, the War Memorial conducted a Facility Assessment in 2003. Support Services has recently completed entering this information into the VFA database and plans on working with the War Memorial on updating the status of this assessment report. In addition, VFA, Inc. is currently under contract and scheduled to assess the condition of Child Adolescent Treatment Center and Children’s Court Center, in mid March 2013. AE&ES Support Services is currently gathering building data for re-assessment of the Courthouse Complex, Historical Society and MCTS Facilities per the 2013 Facility Assessment Program Schedule.

